
Gilmanton Annual Report for 1989 

REPORT OF THE CEMETERY TRUSTEES 

 

The Cemetery Trustees held several meetings during 1989, discussing and reviewing the 

maintenance of the towns cemeteries under our jurisdiction and the Mary Baker marker 

(off Route 140 in the Corners). We held one meeting with Mr. Edward Kelly, our 

maintenance contractor, to discuss his activities for the year in the light of our budgetary 

restrictions. 

 

In addition to the usual spring, 4th of July, Old Home Day schedule of clean up and 

mowing at the various locations in town, we arranged for the removal of a large fallen 

tree from the Stage Road (near Route 107) cemetery. The Trustees believe that the 

cemeteries and gravestones should be protected and preserved and therefore have 

instituted a program, beginning this year, to right and, where necessary, repair fallen 

gravestones throughout the town. This restoration and repair of the town's history, which 

should not be allowed to disappear forever, will be carried out in the future as funds are 

made available. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mildred H. Aylward 

Marion McIntyre 

H.L. "Pete" Osler 


